
 The Turner County Board of Commissioners met on Tuesday, February 19, 2019 at 6:00 

p.m. at the Turner County Agricultural Center for the monthly Work Session with 

Commissioners Burgess, Calhoun and Denham present.  Commissioners Hall and McCard were 

not present.  Staff present were Joseph Saxon, County Manager, Latrice Wilson, County Clerk 

and John Holland, County Attorney.  Others present were Ben Baker, Editor of the Wiregrass 

Farmer, Janet Winter, Elections Superintendent, Chief Deputy Charles Dean, Dustin Beaty, Road 

Superintendent, Jason Cole and Robby Royal, EMS Director.    

 Chairman Denham called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 Ben Baker gave the invocation. 

 Commissioners discussed bid proposals for a motor grader for Turner County Road 

Department.  County Manager recommended bids be rejected and posted as required by House 

Bill 489, effective July 1, 2018, that any bid or proposal for goods and services valued at 

$10,000.00 or more must be posted to the Georgia Procurement Registry Website. 

 Commissioners discussed board appointment of Wendell Lupo to the Planning & Zoning 

Board. 

 The meeting adjourned at 6:04 p.m. 

 

____________________________________________ 

Nick Denham, Chairman 

 

Attest: _______________________________________ 

              Latrice L. Wilson, County Clerk     


